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By V..M. Bro. Kenneth R. Mclnnes 33
Grand Secretary General H.. E..

Although the pattem is steadily changing, the bulk of our
membership still recalls the days when we were
members of chapters owing allegiance to either the
Supreme Council for England and Wales or the Supreme
Council for Scotland. As such we knew that there were
two Supreme Councils operating in our country. if we
looked at the English "Red Book™ or the Scottish
“Reporter” we noted that there was reference to
“Supreme Councils in amity” and under that heading a
very short list of Supreme Councils in the world with
whom the Supreme Council to which we owed allegiance
was in amity. We were really given no encouragement to
enquire further. There was a tendency because the
Supreme Council for England worked only the 18°, the
Rose Croix, in extenso and the Supreme Council for
Scotland worked only 18° and 30° in extenso to regard
the Order not as the Ancient and Accepted Rite but as
the Rose Croix. Higher degrees when awarded were
granted by patent and it was only in comparatively
recent times under England and Scotland that higher
degrees began to be exemplified although the degree
had been already awarded by patent. This fendency to
refer to “The Rose” still persists in parts of Australia
although what we belong to is an Order which is world
wide and which has a system of thirty three degrees.

Some of us discovered a book written by V..lii.Bro.
Brigadier A.C.F. Jackson titled “Rose Croix” which gave
us an insight into the historical development of our Order.
A very small number gained access to a copy of the
Grand Constitutions of 1786 the raison d'etre of the
Ancient and Accepted Rite.

At its first meeting our Supreme Council resolved to enter
into amity with all the Supreme Councils and the National
Grand Lodges in Scandinavia with which the Supreme
Council for England and Wales and the Supreme Council
for Scotland were in amity. (I shall deal more fully with the
National Grand Lodges in Scandinavia, Iceland, Norway,
Sweden and Denmark in some future article). Over the
years since then our Supreme Council has adopted an
outward looking approach. We are now in amity with
many more Supreme Councils than either the Supreme
Council for England and Wales or the Supreme Council
for Scotland. Our Supreme Council is a member with full
voting rights of the Conference of European Grand
Commanders.

The Conference of European Grand Commanders meets
annually other than in those years in which a World
Conference of Supreme Councils is held. In 1994 the
European Conference was held in Berlin. Let your mind

wander over the historical significance of that meeting.
Masons from all over Europe and the USA meeting in
Germany, the country where in 1934 Freemasonry was
ruthlessly purged. In 1996 the European Gonference will
be held in Vienna. When our Supreme Council was
invited to join the European Conference, it indicated that
because of distance and cost it would not be possible for
our Supreme Council to be represented very often unless
some member happened to be on holiday or on business
in Europe. Our Supreme Gouncil however, has indicated
that whenever possible it will be represented at World
Conferences.

World Conferences are heid quinquennially (every 5
years), altemately in Europe and the Americas. In 1990
the venue was Mexico City; in 1995 the venue in May is
Lausanne, Switzerland. The Conference in 2000 AD will
be held at Rio de Janeiro. Our Supreme Council will be
submitting a claim for Sydney in 2005. There is another
important conterence, the Conference of English
Speaking Supreme Councils, held quadrennially (every 4
years). In 1992 the Conference was held in London and is
scheduled for Edinburgh in 1996. If Australia misses out
on its bid for the World Conference in 2005 it could well
aim for the Conference of English Speaking Supreme
Councils in Sydney in 2000 AD.

Who are the Supreme Councils. who attend these
Confersnces? Every Supreme Council in the World is
invited to attend the World Conference. Set out hereunder
is a list of all the regutar Supreme Councils in the World
and in addition the Scandinavian Grand Lodges. Within a
very few years there could be an important addition to the
list. Prior to 1917 Russia was a very important country
masonically. Acting very properly within the requirements
of the Grand Constitutions of 1786 the Supreme Council
for France in 1992 moved to set up a Valley (equivalent of
our District) in Moscow. Subsequently France also set up
a Valley at St. Petersburg. When these Valleys have
developed 1o the stage when they are viable, France wil
move fo sponsor a Supreme Council for Russia.

| hope you find the list of Supreme Councils interesting.

SUPREME COUNCILS  Finland Peru

Argentina France The Philippines
Austalia Germany Scotland
Austria Greece S. Masonic Jurisdiction
Belgum Honduras Spain

Bolivia lran Switzerland

Brazil Ireland Turkey

Canada Israel Uruguay

Central America lialy Venezuela

Chile Luxembourg

Colombia Mexico NORDIC GROUP
Costa Rica The Netherlands Denmark

Cuba New Zealand leeland
Dominican Republic ~ Nicaragua ~~ Norway

Ecuador N. Masonic Jurisdiction Sweden

£l Salvador Panama

England and Wales  Paraguay
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On behalf of the members of
our Supreme Council 35 of
the Ancient and Accepted
Rite, | have much pleasure in
expressing warm and
sincere thanks to all who
have assisted and been
instrumental in bringing into
existence this Newsletter.

It provides for all of us the
opportunity to communicate, to
learn and to improve ourselves as Freemasons, and as
members of the Australian community in which we are
privileged to live. As we extend the hand of friendship and

enhance the fellowship we enjoy we could accept without: -

question, the wonderful advantages which are.avaitable t

“ys~Fhese-advantages.can_be better appreciated ang

understood through the medium of this newsletter. it
should also cause us to reflect that as individuals, and as
a group, we have responsibilities to ourselves, to our
country and to the various communities throughout the
length and breadith of our country.

This newsletter will recount various activities and thoughts
of our people. It is my firm belief that the example we give
in our daily lives and rounds of duty, together with the
expression of our views, can make a material contribution
for the betterment of society. Christian masonry should
enable us to raise our plane of thought and life and be
confident that our friends in the community generally wili
benefit from our goodwill and friendship.

Through the exchange of views and news from the various

Chapters and Councils our understanding and generai

satisfaction must be augmented. This is your Newsletter.
Participate and enjoy it.

M.. P...Bro. Norman E. M. Winckle 33

Sovereign Grand Commander

DID YOU KNOW?

Every State in Australia is now represented on the

Supreme Council 3% of the Ancient and Accepted Rite. ;

There is now a Chapter of Improvement operating in every
State in Australia except Queensiand.

VOLUME 1

Take The Time to Reflect

Brethren, sometimes it is necessary to remind
— to bring back to Brethren's thoughts — the
important objectives of Freemasonry and in our
particular situation — The Ancient and Accepted
Rite of Rose Croix Freemasonry.

We are a family — world wide — many different

languages, but in the Ancient and Accepted Rite

— one language. Sometimes, members of a

family do not see eye to eye or heart to heart

with other members of the family. Mostly this is

caused by mis-understandings, or, more likely,
Fdagk of understanding.

The purpose, and fervent hope, of this
Newsletter is to bring our world wide family
closer together. We all are brothers, but
sometimes a sprinkling of knowledge, of
understanding, is necessary to prevent, or heal
the misunderstandings.

This is the basic purpose of YOUR Newsletter.
To inform you of what it's all about — what is
going on — and give YOU the simple
opportunity to say what you think and what you
would fike.

The Newsletier is not going to preach to the
converted, but to give the members of our famity
perhaps {in some cases) a little more
understanding of what is the important aspects
of our Order which transcend the learned by rote
ritual. Rituals are important — Parliament
cannot function without a set of rules (ritual);
churches cannot function without it. But behind
(or is it in front of) rituals, a friendship, brotherly
love and a greater understanding of our Rite.

This is the aim of the Newsletter — enjoy it,
encourage it with your contributions — it is for
your benefit.
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It was no real surprise that for this issue there were
no “Letlers to the Editor” — possibly because this is
the FIRST ISSUE of the Newsletter (didn’t you
know?).

Well, in future we will be disappointed if we do not
receive a reasonable mail of “Letiers to the Editor”
such as — “The comments of V..1il.. Brother —
were a lot of nonsense because | think ...”. So,
Brethren let us have your comments — no watertight
guarantee can be given that every letter received will
be published, but alf will be carefully considered (and
acknowledged) and letters of general interest (for
and against) will be published.

The Order must not only maintain its position, but go
forward in expressing its wonderful message,
rettieving members who seem to have lost interest,
and above all, our members must act as a magnet to
obtain new members who will be a credit to the
Order.

Our Order, like any other creation must have
sustenance (or fertilisation) to continue to grow and
flourish. YOU the members of the Order must
provide that life giving content. What you agree with,
let us know — more importantly what yol do NOT
agree with, and your remedy — will be gratefully
received and given careful consideration.
So, let us hear from you.

... Bro. Roy Whitecross 31°

Letters fo the Editor, Australian Rite Newsletter
c/- 8/21 South Avenue, DOUBLE BAY NSW 2028
Telephone: (02) 327 6913

POSITIONS VACANT — SKILLED LINGUISTS
Recent additions to the library at the Grand East include a
number of documents from Europe dealing with the philosophical
background of the higher degrees (i.e. 30° and higher) and their
development. Clearly there is a need for translation of these
documents of a superior quality. The bulk of the documents is in
French, the language of the degree in Europe and in the Indies in
the 18ih and 19th centuries. We have at the Grand East at the
moment a document of about thirty printed pages which should
be transtated quickly. The immediate need therefore is for a
skilled French linguist, someone who will most likely have three
years at University level behind them.

Can you help. Rates of pay are identical with those paid &
S.G..G. or District Recorder. Although it is appreciated that out
of pocket expenses such as typing or photocopying witl
necessitate payment.

Would you please reply to the G.8.G., P.O. Box A62, Sydney
South, 2000 if you can help. Skilled linguist in German and in
Spanish are also needed although in their cases the priority is not
50 high.

Resource Committee
District of New South Wales, Sydney Central West

District of New South Wales, Sydney Central West was
formed in 1992 following the formation of a Resource
Committee in Sydney South West in 1991. A similar
format was followed and two members of each Chapter
and the Council were invited to represent their Rite
members. The meetings have been chaired by the
8.G.LG., with the District Recorder responsible for the
minutes. Some of the original members have continued
to represent while others have been changed by the
Chapter or Council, usually because of a change in office
or work related matters. The meetings commence at 12
noon, a lunch break after one hour and usually finish
before 3pm. Attendance has been very satisfactory.

The Committee meets four times each year and
recommendations are presented at the next meeting of a
Chapter or Council by one of the representatives. This
usually follows a report 1o the Standing Commitiee and
care is taken not to infringe in their area but to look at
matters affecting the District and thus enhance and
enlarge the matters that may arise. The minutes are
circulated to members and while an agenda is usually a
loose arrangement any matters of major concemn are

" indicated before the meeting.

A Distiict newsletter is now cifculated twice yearly but
only after great persistence by the Editor. Hopefully items
of interest will soon start to be submitted without undue
prompting.

A liaison officer for Holden Chapter of Improvement has
also taken time 1o become readily accepted and acted on.

A District Church Service has been held each year and
now is shared with Sydney South West. The
congregation at the last two services has come directly
from the Districts.

Membership has been a fertile area for discussion and
the District has produced an invitation card to supplement
the Supreme Council issue. One Chapter has held an
open night and further action along this line is anticipated.

Among other matters that have been considered: caring
officers, district visiting, an annual District meeting under
a Chapter Charter, ritual submissions, insurances, a
social function, requirements for safety and comfort in
masenic halls, tyling times, relief fund.

Most members would agree that a Resource Committee
is useful and has helped in the dissemination of news in
the District, also, importantly that it has not interfered with
Chapter and Council matters and has not become a
burden in adding to the commitments of members in the
District.
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It is particularly pleasing for a member of any Masonic
Order o have a member of his family present when he
has a degree conferred on him. However, Bob Willams
wonders how often this happens in the higher degrees of
our Order? In Bob's case in addition to the thrill of
teceiving the Thirty First Degree he had the added joy of
having his older brother, IIf-.Bro. Tom Wiliams 31° in
attendance at the working of the Degree. As Tom left
home in his teens and Bob had an occupation which saw
him transferred to many different parts of the State, they
met each other only infrequently over the last 50 years or
s0, and it was not possible for them to be present at the
various highlights in each others Masonic activities The
fact that this was possible on this occasion was
especially delightful.

Tom Williams is presently Recorder of his Chapter,
Gladstone No. 206 — part of the District of Queensland-
Burnett which adjcins Bob’s District of Queensland-
Central where in addition to being District Recorder Bob
is presently Sovereign (again) of his Chapter, Central
Queensland No. 63 and they are able to visit each others
chapters regularly.

From Tasmania

Sinbad the Sailor g
(otherwise known under
the alias of M.-Ill.-.Bro.
Dennis Wivell OAM 33°) £
tells us that he rather
likes sailing — the proof
is in the long list of races
won by his yacht Adams
Apple, owned and
skippered by Dennis.

He won the Melbourne to
Burnie Yacht Race in
October fast and thereby
made glad the hearts of
all Tasmanians. He
considered it a tune-up
for the 1994/95 Sydney
to Hobart classic — a race in which he and the Adams
Apple have participated three times — the 1994/95 will
make it four. One of his many memories is the boat's
recording of 26 knots around South West Cape — that
had the adrenalin pumping.

Apart from his love of, and active participation in, the
Ancient and Accepted Rite, and his successiul sailing,
Dennis is an orchardist, apples, of course, (hence his
yacht's name) up on Tasmania’s North coast. Good
salling, Dennis, and-a fair wind.

Grand Captain General

From Western Australia

Recently V.~.ill..Bro. R. Berry 33° (S.G.I.G. District of
Western Australia Central North) attended a Church
Service and Family Picnic arranged by Sharon Sovereign
Chapter No. 140 at the historic township of Gingin,
approximately 80 kms from Perth, which was established
in 1831, only two years after the colony was founded.

The service was held at the Uniting Church which is over
130 years old, whilst the nearby Anglican Church is said
1o be the oldest church still in use in Westemn Ausralia.
The picnic was held in Pioneer Park which contains &
number of artifacts, including a waterwheel originally part
of a flour mill but now operating a fountain and dating
back about 150 years.

The address was given by M..Ill.~.Bro. Frank Gamblen
33°. Other guests included VP .Bro. George Shea 33°
whilst V- lil..Bro. Arthur Smith 33° attended as a
member of the Chapter.

The gathering was about the 15th such Church Service
and Picnic, the idea being that of Ill..Bro. Rev. Arthur
Meyer 32° a member of the Chapter and former District
Recorder, who was at one time Minister of the Methodist
Circuit which included the town of Gingin, and he has

. arranged every one of them.

Editor .. Dees this spark other Inspector Generals to consider a
day out with the families? Perhaps similar gatherings are being
held somewhere — if so, please let me know about them.

. Bro. Dennis Wivell OAM 33

A Family Affair

In February a unique ceremony was held in Kumali
Chapter in Wentworthville, NSW. A father and his son
were Perfected together, in the presence of a brother
and uncle. V..Wor. Bro. Kenneth Whitecross, PDGDC

and his son, Wor. Bro. Geoffrey Whitecross became
Excellent and Perfect Princes. The other happy member
of the family was [Il... Bro. Roy Whitecross 31° University
of Sydney Chapter No 91.

Editor ... Is this really unique (unmaiched, unequalled, having no
like or equal - O.E.D.}? or can your Chapter produce similar or
better Family Affairs? Please fet the Ediitor know.




